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Pankhurst PanthersPankhurst Panthers  

Community  
There have been a number of educational trips and visits this term for our  
students to get involved with, such as a visit to the University of Manchester for a 
group of year 8 and 9 pupils. This was an inspiring experience for those involved, 
offering taster sessions for a variety of subjects, and an insight into what it might 
be like to study at university. For the rugby fans there was also a fantastic 
chance to attend the Salford Reds versus St Helens match with school, which Iôm 
sure was a lot of fun for those who attended. 
 In January auditions were held for the school production of Annie, offering a 
wonderful opportunity for students from Pankhurst to interact with students from 
other houses and year groups and to share their enthusiasm and abilities in  
performing arts. This school show will require a lot of hard work and commitment 
from students and staff alike, so I hope you will be able to come along later in the 
year to see what Iôm sure will be a fantastic show. 
 One of our major events in school this term has been óBenôs Big Walkô.  
Pankhurst students along with the other three houses helped to raise an  
enormous total of around £4250 (massively overtaking our target of £1000) 
through a sponsored walk around the local area. During the walk I was proud of 
Pankhurst students who represented themselves, their house and their school in 
a very positive manner. Many of our students in Pankhurst also put lots of effort 
into gaining sponsors and raising money including Mr Wallôs form who raised 
over £260 together, Jack Kerrigan, Leia King, Josh Wakefield and Charlotte 
Cordingly Mott from 7P2 who all raised amazing amounts individually, and Jack 
Williams, Sean Wood and Lydia Sproston from 9P2 who again put a lot of effort 
into getting sponsors. Some of the money raised will go towards a bench in 
school in memory of Ben, the rest will be donated to the charity Asthma UK.  

Another Great Term  
As always school life has been very busy this term, and there have been lots of exciting opportunities for 
the staff and students of Pankhurst House to get involved in. I would like to take this opportunity to tell you 
about some of the recent events and activities, so that you can share in our successes and achievements. 
In addition to these special events, I feel it is important to recognise the continued effort that Pankhurst  
students make on a day to day basis, for example with their attendance, their effort in lessons and their  
involvement in enrichment or inter-house activities.  

Attendance  
Attendance at school is 
very important for our 
students and is  
discussed regularly in 
form time and  
assemblies. Some of our 
forms who deserve a 
special mention for their 
excellent attendance are 
8P1 Miss Barnardôs form 
with 97.6% and 7P1  
Mr Wallôs form with 
97.4%. There are also 
some Pankhurst  
students who have  
managed to keep 100%  
attendance from  
September which is  
brilliant ï letôs hope they 
can keep this up right 
through the year!  
As a seasonal  
celebration for those 
with excellent  
attendance we have an 
Easter Egg hunt coming 
up. Iôm sure this will be a 
fantastic reward for all of 
those involved, and a 
lovely way to end the 
term with a bit of  
competition between the 
houses! 

House points and activities  
There have been a number of inter-house activities this term which our PE department 
have kindly organised. Our younger years 7 and 8 were involved in a fast and exciting 
ōŜƴŎƘōŀƭƭ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴΦ !ƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǿŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǿƛƴΣ tŀƴƪƘǳǊǎǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ǉǳǘ ƛƴ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŜŦŦƻǊǘ 
and enjoyed themselves anyway! There were some fantastic individual sporting skills on 
show, but also some impressive displays of communication, collaboration and support 
within the Pankhurst team which are great skills to develop for both on and off the 
sports field. Another inter-house activity, our trampolining competition, was open to all 
years and was well attended by those wishing to participate as well as encouraging 
spectators which was wonderful to see. I know many of our students are waiting  
expectantly to see what the next house completion will be, and I too am looking  
forward to some great events.  As well as having the opportunity to accumulate house 
points from these competitions, our students in Pankhurst also collect house points on a 
daily basis for their classwork, homework, attitude and effort. We are currently at an 
ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ΨǘǊŀŘŜ ƛƴΩ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŜȄŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ 
house point totals for rewards, to help recognise the efforts they have made. Some of 
our students have collected over 400 house points so far this year including Jennifer 
Foulkes, Megan Linney, Leia King and Eunica Krasinska. Amazing! 



House House   

Lowry LionsLowry Lions  
This term has been a positive one for Lowry House. Pupils have been ready and roaring more 
than ever before and have been triumphant in many areas of the house competitions. 
In January we had our first inter-house sports competition.  The children were very excited when 
the PE department decided to hold a bench ball tournament and pupils from all houses were 
quick to get their names down to take part. Lowry house had a very talented team of pupils ready 
to represent us and as ever Lowry house had the most supporters cheering us on. The game was 
very exciting and I am proud to say that the Lowry team won every single match and won the 
tournament overall.  Well done Lions! 
Following the fantastic bench ball competition year 7s then took part in an inter-house football 
tournament with Lowry House securing second position, this again was a fantastic result for 
Lowry house.  
The next sports competition was trampolining and again Lowry house had many willing  
participants. Year seven boys secured 1st, 2nd and 3rd positions with Callum Smith coming first, CJ 
Taylor coming second and Jamie Williams coming 3rd.  

On January 26th rugby fans were given a fantastic opportunity to go and watch Salford Reds v St 
Helens. Pupils had the chance to not only watch and experience the excitement of the match but 
also to meet the players and the owner of the club Marwan Koukash . Several Lowry pupils  
attended the game and although Salford Reds lost, our pupils still had an amazing time and were 
fantastic ambassadors for the school. Thanks to Mr Raynor for arranging such a brilliant treat for 
our pupils! 
At the beginning of this month all pupils were told they would be taking part in a 10km sponsored 
walk in memory of Eccleston pupil Ben OôNeil. The pupils were taking part in the walk not only to 
remember Ben but also to raise money for Asthma Research UK. Pupils were eager to raise as 
much money as possible for this great cause and Lowry house in particular raised a substantial 
amount of money. One of our Lowry Lions Sean English raised an incredible £87 and together 
with the rest of his form they raised over £300! All together the school have raised more than 
£4000 and money is still coming in! 
Attendance in Lowry House is something we continue to excel in and Lowry house won the 
weekly attendance competition 7 weeks in a row proving that Lowry house members are eager to 
come to school and learn. Lowry house has the best attendance in the whole school! 
Overall this term has been a positive one for Lowry house. I hope Lowry pupils have a lovely 
Easter break and come back to school ready and roaring for the final part of the school year. 



House House   

Eccleston EaglesEccleston Eagles  

Community  
In memory of Ben OôNeil who 
sadly passed away last year, the 
whole school took part in óBenôs 
Big Walkô to help raise awareness 
and money for Asthma Uk.  
A staggering £4250 was raised for 
charity, Well done to both Joel 
Colclough 10E1 and Harry  
Grimshaw 10E1 who raised the 
most money in Eccleston House, 
both received the High Flyer 
award for their excellent efforts. 
 
Eccleston have also taken part in 
a number of educational visits and 
trips this term. The Year 8 and 9 
students had the opportunity to 
visit Manchester University for the 
day. Here they took part in mini 
taster lessons covering a wide 
variety of subjects such as  
Economics, History and Science. 
The day gave the students an  
exciting insight into University life.  
 
Greater Manchester Police flew in 
to visit Years 9 and 10 Eccleston 
Eagles. They ran the óPolice and 
Prison Projectô designed to raise 
awareness of the dangers  
surrounding drug use and  
weapons. All students involved 
said they found the project an  
interesting and valuable  
experience.    
   
For sporting Eagles a chance to 
watch Salford Reds vs. St Helens 
Rugby game; Jayden Dorrian 7E1 
was one of Ecclestons students 
who enjoyed the match among 
other rugby fans. Although Salford 
Reds lost, Jayden said the  
buzzing atmosphere motivated 
him to play at his best during the 
schoolôs rugby trail. Jaydens  
motivation paid off when he was 
chosen to be captain of the school 
team, congratulations!!  

Well done Eccleston House! 
 
Miss Collins 
 
Head of Eccleston House.  

Student Council  
Also achieving amazing results 
within school is our very own  
Student Council who went in front 
of SLT to share their ideas.  
Their suggestion to have music 
playing in the canteen during 
break and lunch was passed and 
now our students enjoy a sing 
along, along with staff, in the  
canteen! Cameron Wright 8E2 
and Joel Hannock 10E1 both 
proudly represent Eccleston on 
the council and are both hoping to 
implement more changes for the 
future of Eccleston and the whole 
school.  

Eccleston House has had an amazing start to 2015; there has been lots of exciting opportunities inside and 
outside of school that the Eagles have been able to fly high in. Eccleston continue to excel in house points, 
inter house activities and have made great improvements in attendance.  

House points and activities  
Eccleston have taken part in inter 
house trampolining and bench ball 
this term. The Eagles have flown 
high in both competitions, showing 
their dedication to Eccleston.  
 
The Eagles have also shown  
commitment and passion to  
learning across all subjects within 
school. This is demonstrated in 
the number of house points  
students have earned over the 
term. Eccleston have been able to 
trade in their house points for 
prizes. Joel Hancock 10E1 traded 
in his is well deserved house 
points for an Ipad Mini, well done 
Joel!  

Attendance  
In recent weeks Year 7 Eccleston 
have come top of the attendance 
leader board, achieving 100% 
attendance. Eccleston have  
continued to make great  
improvements with attendance, 
the Eagles with 100% attendance 
have been invited to take part in 
Buile Hillôs Easter egg hunt in the 
coming weeks. The hunt is just 
one of many things the Eccleston 
Eagles can look forward to as we 
spring into the summer.  

Student Council 



House House   

Kingsley CobrasKingsley Cobras  

 The Eclipse of the sun on Friday 20th March was another  
exciting event which our whole school  took part in. Despite 
some of our students expecting fireballs and flashes of light, it 
was a thrilling once in a lifetime experience. 
Kingsley House won the attendance competition last week, this 
is a fantastic achievement for us and clearly demonstrates our 
determination to yet again win óHouse of the Termô.  
keep up the good work Kingsley! 
Jane Swanton 
Head of Kingsley House 

Kingsley students have had 
another great term. We have 
taken part in a number of  
Inter-house activities,  
trampolining, Benchball and 
Football. Nelson Menout in 
Year 9 and Courtney Cain in 
year 10 came first in the  
trampolining and Abbie  
Robinson in 7K2  came 
third, which is a great  
achievement and awarded us 
valuable house points. We also 
won the Football event!  
Champions indeed!! 
7K1 have led the way in terms 
of attendance, punctuality and 
uniform. They have appeared 
on Twitter celebrating their 
success. However the Twitter 
Champion of the House at the 
moment has to be Alex Fraser 
in 7K1 - he has appeared no 
less than four times this month 
for amazing work effort and 
attitude! 
 As you will already know the 
whole school took part in a 
sponsored work in memory of 
Ben OôNeill and to raise money 
for Asthma research UK. The 
event was amazing! The  
determination and dedication 
displayed by our students was 
overwhelming. Money is still 
coming in and so far we have 
raised in excess of £4000! 
 Another great ambassador for 
our House has been Aaron 
Gartley who became a roving 
reporter for the day 
@BBCschoolreport. Topics 
included gaming and  
homework, Aaron displayed  
excellent investigative and 
journalistic skills and we are 
very proud of him. 
  



 

Science 

Mr Piri has been visiting local primary schools showing them 
the exciting things you get to do during science lessons at Buile 
Hill. Pictured above Mr Piri is dissecting a pigs head with a 
group of pupils from Summerville Primary School during a  
lesson on the central nervous system 

It has been a very busy term  
in the Buile Hill Science  
department with lots of exciting 
things happening. Pupils have 
been participating in some very 
engaging lessons.  
Mr Brokenbrowôs 9Y1 class 
have been completing a project 
on plants investigating their 
structure, importance and 
growth. Pictured below is the 
structure of a leaf captured by 
Matthew Osinibi on his iPhone 
through a microscope. 

It has recently been National Science week and to 
celebrate,  pupils in years 7 and 8 competed to  
design a new space shuttle for NASA. The pupils 
had to justify their choices of material for each part 
of the shuttle using scientific investigations.  
Pictured below is Devron Hemmings from 8X2 using  
liquid nitrogen to test the effects of extreme cold on  
rubber. 

Structure of 
Plants 

Central Nervous System 

Space Shuttle Design 



 

Science 

On Friday 20th March a solar eclipse occurred 
which was the first big partial eclipse to happen 
in the UK since 1999 with the next one not  
arriving until 2026, we could not miss out on this 
once in a generation opportunity. All of the  
pupils gathered on the AstroTurf during first  
lesson and armed with their protective glasses, 
watched as the Moon slowly began to cover the 
Sun. Mr Pike recorded the temperature change 
from 11 to 6 Degrees Celsius.  

Solar Eclipse 


